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IDD receives major international award for leadership
IDD was honoured to receive the 2004 Ron Mace Designing for the 21st Century Award from Adaptive Environments at their 3rd international conference in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil last December. The award is presented in memory of the “father” of Universal Design, Ron Mace, and was presented to 21 individuals and organizations that have made extraordinary contributions to the field of Human-Centred/Universal Design.

Adaptive Environments, the Boston-based, international non-profit organization dedicated to researching, gathering and promoting the most current ideas and information on Human-Centred Design from around the world, has just held its third very successful international Conference on

Universal Design in Rio de Janeiro.

Called “Designing for the 21st Century III,” this extraordinary conference brought together over 350 thought leaders from more than 30 nations to exchange knowledge, best practices and the latest advances on Human-Centred/Universal Design. Focused on the user experience, participants representing many of the world’s leading organizations, academic institutions, governments and corporations convened to share exciting new information, explore the best ways to move the Universal Design agenda forward and to help establish international goals for the coming years. 

The Institute for Design and Disability is honoured for its successful convening and conducting of the Barcelona Project that brought together 100 local governments committed to inclusive practices in policies, services and the built environment. This was applauded as the highest success rate of any European nation. The full press report of the conference may be seen on the IDD web site at: www.idd.ie/Ron Mace Award 2004. A full report of the conference and details of Adaptive Environments may be seen on www.AdaptiveEnvironments.org.

The Disability Bill 2004

The IDD response to the Disability bill 2004 has now been completed in consultation with the membership who responded in significant numbers. IDD is totally opposed to the location of a Centre of Excellence in Universal design within the National Disability Authority (NDA). This is because the NDA is not a design institution. Universal Design or Design for All is not solely about disability but is about the entire gamut of design and thus a Centre of Excellence should only be based within the design community. Naturally, the NDA would be welcome as an expert contributor on its particular specialisation. A more detailed discussion is contained within the IDD response which can be seen on the www.idd.ie.

New Board members

We welcome Ken Tiernan, Architect, and Ann Scroope, Graphic Designer, who have been co-opted to the IDD Board bringing the number of directors up to nine. Ken and Ann will serve until the 14th AGM, which is scheduled to take place on the 26th of April.

End of the News Flash! 

